
RAO NEWSLETTER #2023-2 – FREE EMERGENCY HEALTH CARE 
FOR VETERANS IN CRISIS 

Please be aware that Veterans in acute suicidal crisis will now be able to 
go to any VA or non-VA health care facility for emergency health care at no 
cost – including inpatient or crisis residential care for up to 30 days and 
outpatient care for up to 90 days. Veterans do not need to be enrolled in 
the VA system to use this benefit. 

This policy, which took effect on January 17, 2023, allows VA to: 

• Provide, pay for, or reimburse for treatment of eligible individuals’ 
emergency suicide care, transportation costs, and follow-up care at 
a VA or non-VA facility for up to 30 days of inpatient care and 90 
days of outpatient care. 

• Make appropriate referrals for care following the period of 
emergency suicide care. 

• Determine eligibility for other VA services and benefits. 
• Refer eligible individuals for appropriate VA programs and benefits 

following the period of emergency suicide care. 

Eligible individuals, regardless of VA enrollment status, are: 

• Veterans who were discharged or released from active duty after 
more than 24 months of active service under conditions other than 
dishonorable. 

• Former members of the armed forces, including reserve service 
members, who served more than 100 days under a combat exclusion 
or in support of a contingency operation either directly or by 
operating an unmanned aerial vehicle from another location who 
were discharged under conditions other than dishonorable. 

• Former members of the armed forces who were the victim of a 
physical assault of a sexual nature, a battery of a sexual nature, or 
sexual harassment while serving in the armed forces. 

Please feel free to share this information with your networks to help keep 
Wisconsin Veterans and former service members up to date on health care 
resources available to them. 
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